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Important Notice for Passengers Travelling to Airports in UAE

With effect from 22.02.22, UAE government had revised guidelines for arriving passengers
to Airports in UAE.

Passengers arriving in Airports in UAE from Sri Lanka, India, Bangladesh, Pakistan & South
Africa are no longer required to conduct a Rapid PCR test within 6 hours prior to departure.

All passengers traveling to Airports in UAE are required to have the following,

Present a Negative Covid-19 Test certificate that should be based on a molecular diagnostic
test intended for the qualitative detection of nucleic acid for SARS-COV-2 viral RNA, that is
issued within the valid time frame, namely, within 48 hours prior to departure.

Undergo a PCR test upon arrival in UAE Airports and self-quarantine until a negative test
result is released to the passenger.

Holders of residence visas must possess approval granted by the General Directorate of

Residency and Foreigners Affairs (GDRFA) through https://smart.gdrfad.gov.ae or approval
from Federal Authority for Identity and Citizenship approval (ICA).

United Arab Emirates permit passengers holding all type of visa and/or entry permission
granted by the appropriate authority in the United Arab Emirates, to arrive in Dubai from Sri
Lanka, India, Bangaladesh, Pakistan & South Africa.

Transit passengers
For Transit Passenger(s), the rules/conditions governing entry at the final destination of the
transit passenger(s) shall be applicable.

Travel Agents should ensure that passengers are eligible to enter/transit UAE
Airports adhering to the restrictions imposed by the Country’s regulatory authority.

. § Fa
—C o

Upul Dharmadasa CTC

Chairman
gﬁ;'rz';irmadasa Ci1c Civil Aviation Authority of Sri Lanka
No.152/1, Minuwangoda Road,

Katunayaka,Sri Lanka




